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March 16, 2022

Foothill Water Coalition
PO Box 1014
Oregon House, CA 95962

Re: Water in Reservoirs
Dear Foothill Water Coalition:

This letter is to acknowledge you’re e-mail request for water storage dated March 14, 2022
(“Request”) and received on that same date. The Request is as follows:

In the interest of preparing for the coming summer we have a pressing question:

Does South Feather have enough water in their reservoirs at the moment to allow Foothill Water

Coalition to purchase bulk water this season?
Yes, SFWPA has sufficient raw water supply to deliver 24 cfs at SF-14. This equals 47.6 acre feet per day.

What would be the cost involved and what do we need to know in order to make such a decision?
SFWPA will require 9 cfs for ~10 days starting April 11th and then anticipate to reduce down to 7.0-7.5 cfs
for the irrigation season. Essentially absorbing all losses from the contractual 11 cfs.

The cost for water above the 3700 acre feet allotted in the 2005 agreement historically averaged $67.00 AF
as currently written. With the new PPA (not PG&E) there could be opportunity for a lower rate.

NYWD would have to request the water from SF in order to deliver per the agreement.

Pursuant to Government Code section 6253, subdivision (c), this letter serves to advise you that
it appears that the Request seeks disclosable public records in the possession of the Agency, as
provided by the Public Records Act.

The Agency has provided you with the requested information (above), (Gov. Code § 6253.9).

Sincerely,
South Feather Water and Power Agency

Rath Moseley, General Manager



